
Parish Cllr. Tom Burnham

Written Statement

I moved to Staplehurst in 2000, having driven through it many times over the previous 25 years on
the way to the Kent & East Sussex Railway. My children have attended Staplehurst school, and I use
our train service regularly to commute to my job with NICE. I am a member of Staplehurst United
Reformed Church and the Churches Together in Staplehurst committee. I was co-opted to the Parish
Council in May 2007 and was elected as its Vice-Chairman in May 2010. I expect that the Parish
Council will have to take over responsibility for more local services in the next few years. It will be a
challenge to do this in a way that is both affordable and responsive to residents' needs, but I hope
that all sections of our community will eventually enjoy improved amenities.


